
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

27 July 2022 

MEDIA RELEASE 

Bound together in mission 
 

Catholic Religious Australia (CRA) and the Association of Ministerial Public Juridic Persons (AMPJP) 
are pleased to announce that they have signed a Covenant document.  
 
The CRA-AMPJP Covenant provides a framework for mutual respect and regular communication, 
that seeks to further opportunities for collaboration and enable both bodies to respond quickly to 
new challenges. The relationship between to two organisations is founded upon a history of the 
transferral of ministries from Religious Institutes to newly established MPJPs.  
 
The CRA-AMPJP Covenant is based on a theological understanding of both bodies having been called 
by God for their individual mission and also called by God into an enduring relationship with each 
other. The Covenant states that this is a relationship with an outward focus “…to facilitate the Reign 
of God in the Church and in the world.” 
 
Br Peter Carroll FMS, CRA President said: 
 

CRA and AMPJP, as the representative bodies of Religious Institutes and Ministerial PJPs, have 
charisms that are primarily prophetic and service-oriented. We see many positive benefits in 
exploring options to enhance our collaboration. 

 
 
Ms Eva Skira AM, AMPJP Chair said: 
 

CRA and AMPJP are natural partners as our shared history binds us together. The Covenant 
provides a foundation for our future and AMPJP looks forward to continuing to journey in a 
synodal approach with CRA. 

 
 
A copy of the Covenant is available on the AMPJP website. 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
MEDIA ENQUIRIES:  
Lawrie Hallinan, AMPJP: Executive Officer | E: info@ampjp.org.au | |P: 0419 447 217 
Anne Walker, CRA: National Executive Director | E: nationalexec@catholicreligious.org.au |P: 02 9557 2695 
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